
 
 

 

  

To:  University Police  
  
From:  Chief Marty Williamson 
 
By:   Lt. Tim Melanson 
 
Date:  July 12, 2022 
 
Subject: Performing Arts Building Restrooms 
 
Directive: 22-1 
 
Public restrooms located on the northwest side of the Performing Arts Building have historically 
been used by homeless persons not affiliated with CSUB, often resulting in acts of vandalism 
and misuse.  Drug and warrant suspects have been encountered and arrested out of these 
restrooms. 
 
Due to the potential for encountering subjects under the influence of drugs or alcohol, or 
experiencing mental health issues, clearance and lock ups for these restrooms should be 
conducted exclusively by sworn staff. 


